
 

 
To:  All Toyota Dealer Principals, Service Managers, and Parts Managers 
 

Subject: Safety Recall E0Y – Remedy Notice 
 Certain 2014 Model Year FJ Cruiser  
 Trail Teams Ultimate Edition Package – Lower Ball Joint and Suspension Arm Bolts 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

On August 28, 2014, Toyota filed a Defect Information Report (DIR) with the National Highway Traffic Safety 
Administration (NHTSA) informing the agency of our intent to conduct a voluntary Safety Recall on certain 2014 
Model Year FJ Cruiser vehicles equipped with an optional “Trail Teams Ultimate Edition” package.  As a result, 
new vehicles in dealer inventory must not be delivered until corrected. 
 

Condition 
Certain FJ Cruiser vehicles are equipped with an optional “Trail Teams Ultimate Edition” package, in which the 
front shock absorbers and springs were replaced at Vehicle Processing Centers.  In some of these vehicles, the 
bolts which secure the front lower ball joint to the steering knuckle and/or the front suspension lower arm to the 
front cross member assemblies might have been tightened with insufficient torque when the front shock 
absorbers and springs were replaced during the installation process.  In this condition, one or more bolts could 
become loose during driving and fall out.  If both bolts fall out from the front lower ball joint or the front 
suspension lower arm, these components could detach from the steering knuckle or the front cross members, 
causing a loss of steering control, which could increase the risk of a crash. 
 

Remedy 
Toyota dealers will inspect the front suspension bolts and related suspension components.  If a bolt is found to 
be loose, it will be tightened to the proper specification.  If a bolt is found to be missing, a new one will be 
installed. The inspection and remedy procedure will be performed at No Charge to the vehicle’s owner.  For 
additional information on inspection and remedy procedures, please refer to TIS.  
 

Note: The remedy as outlined in the Technical Instructions remains the same. Vehicles that previously 
completed the remedy remain completed. Vehicle Safety Recall completion should always be 
verified through TIS. 

 

This following information is being provided to keep you informed of the filing and your degree of involvement.   
 

1. Owner Letter Mailing Date 
 

Toyota has completed remedy preparations and will begin to notify owners in late October, 2014.   
 

Toyota makes significant effort to obtain current customer name and address information when mailing 
owner letters.  In the event your dealership receives a notice for a vehicle that was sold prior to the Safety 
Recall announcement, it is the dealership’s responsibility to forward the owner letter to the customer who 
purchased the vehicle. 
 

Please note that only owners of the covered vehicles will be notified.  If a dealer is contacted by an owner 
who has not yet received the notification, please instruct the dealer to verify coverage by confirming 
through TIS.  Dealers should perform the procedure as outlined in the Technical Instructions located on TIS. 

Updated 10/15/2014 
Updates: 
 Involved Vehicles Increased From 1,787 to 2,501 Vehicles 

o Dealer Stock List Provided for Added VINs 
 Front Suspension Lower Arm Bolts Added to Condition Description  
 Owner Mailing to Start Late October














